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HIGH SCHOOL—ADDITION & RENOVATE-AS-NEW
HIGH SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING
High School Library/Media Center

15 North Maple Street, East Hampton, CT  06424

MINUTES
Thursday, March 28, 2013, 5:30 p.m.
PRESENT AT MEETING

Committee Members:  Sharon Smith, Chairperson; Michele Barber, Vice Chairperson; Cynthia Abraham, Stephen Karney, David Ninesling, Tom Seydewitz, Michael Zimmerman, and Thomas Cooke 
 Member(s) Absent:  Roy Gauthier and Keith Klemonski, Parent Liaison
Also Present:   Jim Giuliano, CREC Senior Project/Program Manager; Glenn Gollenberg, SLAM Principal In Charge; Amy Samuelson, SLAM Project Manager; Michael MacDonald, Downes Director of Business Development, and Jeff Jylkka, Finance Director
1.   Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Sharon Smith, Chairperson at 5:35 p.m.
2.   Public Remarks
Mark Laraia, Brookhill Drive expressed his appreciation and thanked the Building Committee for  the Committee’s service in the past year. Mr. Laraia stated that last night’s Board of Finance meeting was quite an experience for everyone. Mr. Laraia also  stated that he will do whatever it takes, as the BOE Chairperson, to get the project  back on track for everyone and for the town, i.e. special meetings, etc.  He added that he believes that he is speaking for the other BOE members as well. 

Marc Lambert, Brookside Court, commented that he appreciated the Building Committee’s efforts at last night’s meeting.  He added that as frustrating as last night’s BOF meeting was, he looked at it as a window of opportunity, based on what some of the BOF members said.  Mr. Lambert explained that he would encourage the Building Committee to give the BOF an alternative plan, even if it’s a nonsensical change as to take out the BOE space, which would have accentually saved money for the town. He added that as ridiculous as it may sound, he would greatly encourage it, in order to get the project approved. 
 Maryann Dostler,  Board of Finance member expressed her disappointment of the outcome from the BOF vote last night.  Ms. Dostler offered her support to help the H. S. Building Committee move the project forward quickly and added that she will try to improve communication to the extent that she can.  She commented that she will lobby the BOF members to uphold the position that they convened—that they will support it if it is brought back.  
Diane Rushin, Smith Street, expressed her disappointment in the process at last night’s BOF meeting.  Ms. Rushin added that she supports the project that the Building Committee brought forward.  She stated that her biggest concern was that it was a totally “uninformed vote. “  She noted that the BOF knowingly said they did not have all the documentation and yet continued with the vote. Ms. Rushin, also stated that another great concern is that the Building Committee may present more documentation only to still have another uninformed vote.  Ms. Rushin requested that the committee take this concern to the Town Manager.  She stated it was gross and inappropriate use of the vote.
Bill Marshall commented that the Building Committee fulfilled the charge given by the Town Council, which was to include a space for the Central Office of the schools. He added that this is an item that will save the town money in the long run.  “For the BOF to object to having the space is bazar.” Mr. Marshall explained that the BOF can move this project forward to the Town Council only to have it objected because it would be cutting out what the TC asked  to include in the first place—BOE space.  Mr. Marshall suggested that the Building Committee schedule a meeting with both the Town Council and Board of Finance.
3.   Review and approve minutes from  meeting of 03-21-13
MOTION:  By Michael Zimmerman Seconded by Stephen Karney,
                   To approve the following minutes as amended:

                   Regular meeting of 03-21-13
                   Motion unanimously carried 

4.  Update on Special Board of Finance Meeting on March 27, 2013
Michele Barber commented that the meeting did not have a point of order and she found it be disappointing. Ms. Barber reported, in detail, how each of the Board of Finance members gave their reasons as to why they were voting yes or no.   She stated that some of the members changed their reasons throughout the meeting. The concerns from the BOF included:

· The cost of the project
· The Board of Ed space 
· Not having other options to choose from—other than Concept Plan 2B
· Debt burdens
· Lack of information
· Lights on the soccer field being a bonding issue
      (It was discussed during the BOF meeting that perhaps the money for the lights could come from Capital Funds.)  
Ms. Barber Also reported that the message from the Board of Finance was that if the BOE space and the lights for the soccer field were taken out of the project, they would approve the project.  
Tom Seydewitz commented that we still have to renovate the space.
Michele Barber stated that Michael MacDonald from Downes Construction did a great job at the meeting. She noted that Mr. MacDonald was not treated kindly by some BOF members and added that she did not think they realized it.  Ms. Barber thought it was uncomfortable, awkward and incredibly wrong and apologized, to Mr. MacDonald, on behalf of the Town of East Hampton.

Stephen Karney stated that he had two (2) items of concern.  The 1st item is a misunderstanding of the budget.  He added that in his mind, some BOF members look at the “construction” budget in the same way as they look at the “operational” budget for the town. He explained that a construction budget is different, as it is full of estimates and unknowns. Mr. Karney stated that the BOF was looking for an exact number and the numbers are not exact. He added that there is a need for more educating in this area.
  The 2nd item is that the Building Committee had asked the consultants to air on the side of being sure the Building Committee had enough money so that the committee did not have to go back and request more funds. Mr. Karney added that in the end, we may have a couple million in surplus within this number.  Mr. Karney explained the risk—“If we take it out and fall short, then we will have to cut something important out of the project or try to go back to the town.” He noted that we need the buffer. Mr. Karney stated that the BOF seemed to have a misunderstanding of what the contingencies are for and what they represent.  Mr. Karney inquired if the contingencies could be defined for the BOF.
Glenn Gollenberg stated that Mr. MacDonald explained the different contingencies within the project to the BOF prior to the meeting.
 Mr. Gollenberg noted that there is a risk of escalation since it will be over a year until the actual building of the project begins.  He explained, how “You are never going to know the actual number until an approved project is bid. “ 
 Mr. Gollenberg also added that the community did a wonderful job speaking, at the meeting, with a common theme for support of the project and that only one person had concerns regarding the project.  He added that it was well received by everyone.
Sharon Smith asked Jeff Jylkka if any members of the BOF ever had experience dealing with any kinds of renovations.  Mr. Jylkka commented that in the context of the work for the town, he believes their only experience would be with the Public Works, roads, etc. but not anything like this project in their professional lives.
Sharon Smith stated that “communication” is a big issue and a process needs to be developed to bring everyone up to speed. The committee agreed that another Tri –Board meeting was needed.

A discussion took place of the importance of having a timeline for the project and that a schedule, for all committees, is needed.  Amy Samuelson will put together a schedule to issue to all.
Cynthia Abraham stated that she was concerned that the Board of Finance removed scope and the Town Council may not compromise.

Ms. Abraham reported that she disseminated information to the BOF regarding the original 2008 Facilities Study.

 It was discussed that the Town Council must be contacted to give them advance notice of the situation.  Sharon Smith will contact the Town Manager to be sure the TC is up to date.
Stephen Karney added, in terms of communication, it may be a good idea to use transmittals to keep track of information going back and forth since some have claimed they did not receive information. Mr. Karney explained the use of transmittals during construction.
Tom Cooke agreed with Mr. Karney and stated that he was offended by the BOF’s decision.  He added that the committee was transparent all along and the BOF claims that the committee was not.  Mr. Cooke commented that he can understand the BOF questioning the price but does not agree that the BOF should change the scope by removing one item. Mr. Cooke stated that he feels the Building Committee made the right decision for the town.
Cynthia Abraham commented that the BOF is a hurdle that we have to get over and added that to get rid of the BOE space in the school, is an easy compromise. 

Sharon Smith commented that it does not affect what we are doing for the school and explained that the BOE is a separate entity.

Mr. Karney commented that we have discussed the school as being a part of the community and that the BOE is part of the community. 

Mr. Cooke inquired as to what the town is going to do with the current BOE building and questioned as how it is going to be addressed.  It was determined that the current BOE building is not the Building Committee’s situation.
Sharon Smith commented that the decision should be made by the town.  She added that she would like to see the BOE space added to the referendum as a 2nd question and let the voters decide.
A discussion took place to have two (2) resolution options—with two separate plans.

Amy Samuelson handed out a hard copy of “Plan 2b less the new BOE space” including demolition. (see attachment to bottom of these minutes).
The Building Committee discussed accepting the new proposed plan 2b but Michael Zimmerman brought to the committee’s attention that until the cost estimate is known, a vote cannot be taken.  Mr. Gollenberg stated that an estimate will be provided by Monday. 
Michele Barber suggested that a Building Committee Liaison be put on the regular reporting committee for the Town Council‘s agenda. Cynthia Abraham/ Michele Barber will attend Town Council meetings when needed.
Maryann Dostler suggested a special meeting “workshop” with the Town Council tentatively for Tuesday, Apr 9.  Sharon Smith will call the Town Manager and discuss/arrange.
Michael MacDonald commented that he felt that some of the BOF members were prepared to say “no” to perform their due diligence in order to protect the town, in terms of the cost, but will approve the project when it is brought back with a lesser cost. 
Jim Giuliano reported that he forwarded a revised, detailed ED Spec to Mark Winzler yesterday for review.  He also noted that once the referendum is passed, a meeting with the Town Council will be needed to approve the verbiage within the resolution.
Amy Samuelson reiterated that she will put together a schedule noting all committee meetings including referendum date.
5.  Report on Update  Costs for Hazardous Materials Remediation Discussion
Michael MacDonald provided a hand-out of information regarding the testing “Draft Hazardous Materials Cost Estimates” and “PCB/Abatement Estimates” Mr. MacDonald reported that samples were taken and they now have results and know the level of contamination and the cost. Mr. MacDonald explained, in detail the findings.  (Estimates attached to bottom of these minutes.) 
7.   Public Remarks
Bill Marshall, BOE member referred to the “Resolution” presented to the H. S. Building Committee by the Town Council and noted that the request to have BOE space within the high school was not just the request of one TC member but was the request from the entire Town Council.  Mr. Marshall also stated that there was a misunderstanding when Mark Winzler stated that the “BOE did not request moving the central office to the high school.”  He wanted to make it clear that the BOE never objected to moving the Central Office to the high school and noted that the BOE indorsed the project with the BOE space included. 
Maryann Dostler, BOF member, volunteered her services to be a Liaison for the H. S. Building Committee.
8.   Adjournment   
MOTION:     By Cynthia Abraham, Seconded by Michele Barber
                      To adjourn the meeting at 7:35
                      Motion unanimously carried 
Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Ulm

Recording Secretary
Scroll down for attachments
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“PCB/ABATEMENT ESTIMATES”

March 25, 2013
Floor Tile - Including PCB containing mastic 63,265 SF @ $6 per SF $380,000
Vapor Barrier @ Wings and Misc Walls 8,000 SF @ $50 per SF $400,000
Other Misc Areas 1,700 SF @ $70 per SF $119,000
| 6,000 SF @ $25 per LF $150,000

Caulk Removal
Type 1 @ Original Windows, Includes Sill Flashings

1972 Era Windows 350 Windows @ $250 per EA $87,500
Type 2 PCB/ACM Caulking

Exterior Control Joints 1,000 LF @ $25 per LF $25,000

Interior Control Joints 3,600 LF @ $5 per LF $90,000

Walls, I-Beams, etc

Interior and Exterior Door Caulking 1,000 LF @ $25 per LF $25.000

SUB-TOTAL $1,276,500

CONTINGENCY - 20% $255.300

: SUB-TOTAL $1,531,800

ABATEMENT (See Atatched Eagle Estimate) $705.000

TOTAL $2,236,800

Page | 1

EAST HAMPTON HIGH SCHOOL ~ February 14, 2013
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EAST HAMPTON HIGH SCHOOL

15 NORTH MAPLE STREET

EAST HAMPTON, CONNECTICUT

ASBESTOS ABATEMENT COST ESTIMATE

MATERIAL QUANTITY
FLOOR TILE AND MASTIC 67,430
CAULK 7,047
BURNER GUN GASKETS 24
CEMENT BOARD PANELS AT RADIATORS 70
CEMENT BOARD CEILING PANELS 1,350
CEMENT BOARD SOFFIT 4,676
CEMENT BOARD FUME HOOD 20
SINKS WITH UNDERCOATING 5
WAILL PANEL ADHESIVE 100
ROOF DRAIN INSULATION 18
PIPE FITTING INSULATION 780
TAR/FELTS AT ROOF WALL JUNCTION 590
FLASHING CEMENT 262
INTERIOR BOILER COMPONENTS 2
BOILER BASE INSULATION 160
VALVE PACKING 51
GASKETS 100
FIRE DOOR INSULATION 4
BAKELITE ELECTRICAL PANEL 10
CORK WALL PANEL ADHESIVE 80
TACK BOARD ADHESIVE 360

FELT PAPER/FLASH. BETWEEN BRICK AND BLOCK*
CEMENT BOARD UNDER METAL WINDOW PANELS*

WINDOW GLAZING COMPOUND*

SUBTOTAL
ASBESTOS ABATEMENT CONTINGENCY

o]

ASBESTOS TOTAL
ITALICIZED ITEMS ARE ASSUMED TO BE ASBESTOS CONTAINING

UNIT COST
$ 6.00
h 7.00
$ 75.00
$ 50.00
$ 20.00
$ 7.00
$ 50.00
3 50.00
3 15.00
$ 200.00
$ 40.00
$ 6.00
$ 6.00
3 6,000.00
b 20.00
3 35.00
b 35.00
b3 125.00
$ 25.00
3 20.00
3 15.00
3

$

$

*PRICE FOR REMOVAL AND DISPOSAL INCLUDED WITH PCB ABATEMENT COSTS

\\Eagle-server\public\2013 Files\2013 Cost Estimate\East Hampton Public Schools\EHHS-Draft Cost Est.xls

SF
LF
LF
SF
SF
SF
SF
EA
SF
SF

SF
SF
EA
SF
EA
EA
EA
SF
SF
SF
SF
SF
EA

TOTAL COST
$ 404,580.00
$ 49,329.00
$ 1,800.00
$ 3,500.00
$ 27,000.00
$ 32,732.00
$ 1,000.00
$ 250.00
$ 1,500.00
$ 3,600.00
3 31,200.00
$ 3,540.00
$ 1,572.00
b3 12,000.00
§ 3,200.00
3 1,785.00
8 3,500.00
3 500.00
3 250.00
3 1,600.00
3 5,400.00
$

$

$

$

3

$

589,838.00
$ 5898380

648,821.80
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MATERIAL: METAL COMPONENTS

MATERIAL QUANTITY UNIT COST
CONTINGENCY 1 $ 10,000.00 SUM
LEAD DEMOLITION TOTAL

UNIVERSAL WASTE ABATEMENT COST ESTIMATE
QUANTITY UNIT COST

MATERIAL
BALLASTS DISPOSAL 192 $ 2.00 EACH
LIGHT TUBES DISPOSAL 28,000 $ 0.75 LF
U-SHAPED LIGHT TUBES DISPOSAL 12 $ 3.00 EACH
ROUND LIGHT TUBES DISPOSAL 108 $ 3.00 EACH
COMPACT FLOURESCENT LAMP DISPOSAL 14 $ 2.50 EACH
HIGH PRESSURE SUDIUM LAMP DISPOSAL 27 $ 2.50 EACH
MERCURY THERMOSTATS 21 $ 10.00 EACH
LEAD ACID BATTERIES 233 $ 7.00 EACH
CAPACITORS 20 $ 5.00 EACH
LABOR 20 $ 500.00 DAY
SUBTOTAL ‘

UNIVERSAL WASTE ABATEMENT CONTINGENCY

UNIVERSAL WASTE TOTAL

CHLOROFLUOROCARBONS ABATEMENT COST ESTIMATE
QUANTITY UNIT COST

MATERIAL
REFRIGERATOR/FREEZER/VENDING MACH. 20 $ 100.00 EACH
LABOR 2 $ 500.00 EACH
SUBTOTAL

CHLOROFLUOROCARBONS ABATEMENT CONTINGENCY
CHLOROFLUOROCARBONS TOTAL

HAZARDOUS MATERIALS ABATEMENT SUBTOTAL

\\Eagle-server\public\2013 Files\2013 Cost Estimate\East Hampton Public Schools\EHHS-Draft Cost Est.xis

TOTAL COST

$
$
3
$
$
$
$
$
$
$
$
$
$

384.00
21,000.00
36.00
324.00
35.00
67.50
210.00
1,631.00
100.00
10,000.00
33,787.50
8,446.88

42,234.38

TOTAL COST

$

$
$
$
$

“

2,000.00
1,000.00
3,000.00

750.00
3,750.00

704,806.18
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